
Well Water Testing Kits 
Available at the SWCD 

Special points of interest: 

 Help the Monarch Butterfly’s by  sav-
ing the milkweed plants 
 

 Special Field Windbreak Program 
available  

 Manure / Fertilizer Meeting Scheduled 
for November 15  
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     October—December, 2018 

 Newsletter 

  The Van Wert SWCD has partnered 
with Heidelberg University’s Nation-
al Center for Water Quality Research 
to offer residents the opportunity to 
have their well water tested. 
  If your drinking water comes from a 
private well, you are responsible for 
your water’s safety. If you have never 
had your water supply tested, it is 
always a good idea to educate your-
self on what is present in your drink-
ing water and also provide yourself 
with some baseline information in 
the event there are changes in the 
future that may impact the quality of 
your water supply. 
  Should you test your well water? 
Your well has an increased likelihood 
of contamination if: 
• Your well is more than 20 years 

old 
• Your well was dug or driven ra-

ther than drilled 
• Your well is shallow 
• Your soil is sandy 
• A chemical spill is known to have 

happened nearby 
• Your well is near possible sources 

of contamination, such as: 
Cropland, Feedlots, Landfills,  

       Industrial sites, active or aban-  
      doned 
 
  Even if your well fits none of these 
categories, you cannot know the 
quality of your water without testing. 
Contaminants may have entered the 
ground without your knowledge or 
before you lived at the site. 

  Test kits available : 
 
Nitrate/Inorganic Suite 
Includes nitrate, nitrite, ammonia, 
chloride, sulfate, fluoride, soluble 
phosphorus, silica, and conductivity 
$25.00 
 
Pesticide Immunoassay Screen 
Detects major herbicides such as at-
razine (Aatrex), simazine (Princep), 
alachlor (Lasso), metolachlor (Dual), 
and acetochlor (Harness) 
$60.00 
 
Metals by ICP/MS 
Includes antimony, arsenic, barium, 
beryllium, cadmium, chromium, 
lead, selenium, aluminum, copper, 
iron, manganese, zinc, nickel, sodi-
um, calcium, strontium, cobalt, mag-
nesium, potassium, silica, and vana-
dium 
$75.00 
 
  The test kits will be for sale Mon-
day, October 1 through Friday, Octo-
ber 12, 2018.  The samples need re-
turned to the Van Wert SWCD on 
Monday October 15 between 7:30 
a.m. and 4:00 p.m.  Participants can 
expect their confidential results back 
in 2-4 weeks from Heidelberg Uni-
versity. 
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Statewide Milkweed Pod Collection Runs Sept 1 –Oct. 30   

  The iconic 
monarch butter-
fly, which has 
long been a wel-
come sight in 
backyard gar-
dens across 
Ohio, faces 
many threats.   

  In Ohio, one way we can ensure fu-
ture generations of monarch butter-
flies continue to visit flower gardens 
throughout our state is by protecting 
native milkweed plants The Ohio Pol-
linator Habitat Initiative is calling on 
Ohioans for a second year of Milk-
weed pod collections!  This project 
started in 2015 as a 7 county pilot and 
last year hundreds of Ohioans worked 
together.  Since then the volunteers 
have collected approximately 5000 
gallons of common milkweed seed 
pods, totaling over 22 million seeds!  
  Milkweed is the only host plant for 
the Monarch butterfly for egg laying 
and caterpillar rearing.  It also serves 
as a food source for Monarchs as well 

as many other pollinator species. The 
disappearance of milkweed across the 
U.S. has contributed to the 80% de-
cline of the eastern monarch butterfly 
population over the last 20 years.  We 
are working hard to change this, and 
you can help! 
  Let’s make our collection efforts in 
2018 even better by following these 
simple tips: 

• Make sure that before you collect 
seed, you become familiar with 
the common milkweed to avoid 
harvesting pods from similar 
plants such as hemp dogbane and 
swamp milkweed 

• It is best to collect the pods when 
they are dry, grey, or brown 

• If the center seam pops with gen-
tle pressure, they can be harvest-
ed 

• Store the pods in paper bags; 
plastic bags collect unwanted 
moisture 

• Put the date and county collected 
on the bag when you turn them in 

• Keep the pods in a cool, dry area 
until you can deliver them to the 
Van Wert SWCD’s pod collection 
bin which is located outside of the 
door. 

 
Collection starts September 1st and 
goes until October 30th.  For more 
information on milkweeds refer to 
this video! 
http://u.osu.edu/beelab/milkweed-
seed/ 
 
 

Winter Manure/Fertilizer Spreading Meeting Scheduled 

  The SWCD has a meeting scheduled 
for November 15 beginning at 8:30 
a.m. to 10:30 a.m. at the OSU Exten-
sion meeting room to discuss winter 
manure / fertilizer spreading.  Matt 
Lane from the Ohio Department of 
Agriculture will discuss the need to 
track the weather forecast and manure 
and fertilizer application guidelines.    

  Are you aware of the Ohio Revised 
Code 939.08?  It states that if there is 
greater than a 50% chance of more 
than a 1/2 inch of rain within 24 
hours, manure cannot be land applied.  
Similar rules apply for fertilizer appli-
cation as well.  Fertilizer cannot be 
land applied when the weather fore-
cast states that there is greater than a 
50% chance of more than 1 inch of rain 
in a 12-hour time period.   

  A weather report can be obtained 

from NOAA’s website at: 

http://weather.gov 

  This is the weather forecast that ODA 

and SWCD’s use to reference whether 

a complaint could be a violation of the 

law.  ODA recommends that every ap-

plicator consult this weather forecast 

and print a copy for their records be-

fore applying fertilizer or manure.  

Every week day a weather report is 

saved at the SWCD office and will be 

used for reference in the future if 

needed.     

  All in all, keep an eye on the weather 

forecast when you are planning to land 

apply any manure or fertilizer.  A good 

habit to form is a day before you plan 

on applying either product be sure to 

print off a copy of the weather forecast 

and keep for your records. 

  If you have questions regarding … 

• applying manure to frozen or snow 

covered soil;  

• what is considered a growing crop,  

• what are the restrictions on sur-

face application of manure,  

• what is injection or incorporation,  

• what are the set backs needed 

from a ditch or road,  

• or civil penalties.   

  Plan to attend and get these questions 

answered and many more. 
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2019 Northwest Ohio Windbreak Program  

  Are you thinking about planting a 
windbreak in 2019?  Now is the time 
to begin planning and design with 
our office. The Northwest Ohio Field 
Windbreak Program is available to 
establish windbreaks that provide 
protection against wind erosion and 
wind damage to crops.  The wind-
breaks may also provide food and 
cover for wildlife.  Plantings where 
the purpose is the protection of 
home sites or farmsteads, landscap-
ing, ornamental use are not eligible 
for this program. 
    A qualifying windbreak must be : 
• planted in or adjacent to agricul-

tural land.  The field on which 
the windbreak is planted must 
be at least 10 acres in size.   
 

• One to six rows of trees and 
shrubs may be planted in the 
windbreak having a minimum 
total length of 1,000 row feet.  
The minimum length for each 
row is 250 feet. 
 

• Species available are:  arborvi-
tae, Norway spruce, blue spruce, 
eastern white pine, baldcypress, 

austrian pine, silky dogwood, 
black chokeberry, American 
plum, sargent crabapple, pin 
oak, bur oak and swamp white 
oak. 
 

•  Design and planning of the 
windbreak will be done by the 
NRCS, SWCD or the ODNR, Di-
vision of Wildlife.  The agencies 
will determine the location and 
number of row feet.   
 

• Windbreaks must be located a 
minimum of 8 feet from proper-
ty lines.  Windbreaks must be 
planted outside of power line 
right-of-ways and other utility 
easements. 
 

• After the windbreak has been 
planted in the spring, an invoice 
will be sent to the landowner.  
The cost is $0.35 per row foot.  
For that cost the ODNR Division 
of Forestry will plant the wind-
break and apply herbicide at the 
time of planting.   

•   
 

• A second herbicide application 
in the fall, winter or spring fol-
lowing the first growing season 
will be applied.   A survival 
count in the fall following plant-
ing will be performed.   
 

• Replacement seedlings will be 
provided during the first grow-
ing season on a one-time basis 
for the landowner to replant at 
no cost. 

 
  Order forms are available in the 
office.  The deadline to place an or-
der for trees through the Northwest 
Ohio Windbreak Program is Decem-
ber 7, 2018. 

Education Front                  by: Tammy Campbell, Education Coordinator 

  We have all started the 2018-2019 
school year!!  I hope to have a very 
busy school year.  If you know of 
anyone who would like to have a 
presentation please contact me and 
we will work out the details.  My 
presentations are all listed on the 
education tab on our web site at 
www.vanwertswcd.org  or I have 
printed copies here in the office if 
you would prefer the information in 
that form.  Call or email with any 
questions or requests just and I will 
get back to you as soon as possible. 

 

 

 

  Did you visit our display at the Van 
Wert County Fair highlighting soil 
health? 
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Upcoming Dates and Events 

 

October 8  Columbus Day—Office Closed 

October 10  SWCD Board Meeting @ 8 am 

October 17  Park District Meeting @ 2:00 pm 

November 4  Daylight Savings Time ends 

November 12  Veteran’s Day—Office Closed 

November 14  SWCD Board Meeting @ 8 am 

November 21  Park District Meeting @ 2:00 pm 

November 22/23 Thanksgiving—Office Closed 

December 12  SWCD Board Meeting @ 8 am 

December 19  Park District Meeting @ 2:00 pm 

December 25  Christmas—Office Closed 

January 1  New Year’s—Office Closed 

 


